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I am posting my comments in full support of the HCR (the
Hillside Construction Regulation Law) to ask that it be voted in
and implemented, PLEASE! The nonstop dangerous overlapping
of construction projects (over 300 on Mt. Washington) have been
continuous and, awful. We are desperate to have some protections
in place (and to be enforced) to counter act the construction abuse
that we have endured over the last 5 years. It 1sn't fair and it is not
helping the housing shortage when every home built is over 2
million dollars, anyway. It's out of control. Just the constant
blocking and stacking of cement trucks on our narrow streets
(they get their waivers to not improve the street, too) should be
enough. Emergency vehicles of all kinds cannot get through!
Nowhere to turn around and back up, completely blocked. This
happens constantly! My street alone has 4 projects making life
miserable on a daily basis for the last 3 years. Please pass this law.
It's the least anyone could do. Thank you.



